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SUBJECT:

Resolution authorizing additional funding up to $100,000 to complete a comprehensive traffic and 
parking study for Brackenridge Park. 

SUMMARY:

Resolution authorizing additional funding up to $100,000 to complete a comprehensive traffic and 
parking study for Brackenridge Park. 

BACKGROUND INFORMATION:

In December 2022, the Midtown TIRZ approved funding up to $100,000 for a phase 1 traffic study 
for Brackenridge Park. This was intended to support the data collection portions of a future 
comprehensive traffic and parking study for the park. The study is set to begin following the 
completion of the Brackenridge Park Reconciled Plan work. 

ISSUE:



The proposed comprehensive traffic and parking study will include the previously identified data 
collection and provide a study for vehicle traffic, bicycle and pedestrian traffic, and parking in and 
around Brackenridge Park and surrounding neighborhoods.  

COSA is able to execute the study through existing on-call contracts with Pape Dawson Engineers. 
The project is expected to take approximately 16 weeks to complete. 

FISCAL IMPACT:

There is no fiscal impact to the City of San Antonio. The increment is taken from the Midtown 
TIRZ. 

ALTERNATIVES:

If the additional funding is not approved, the City will proceed with only Phase I of the study 
which includes data collection but not comprehensive analysis of traffic and parking around 
Brackenridge Park. 

RECOMMENDATION:

Staff recommends that the Midtown TIRZ authorize additional funding up to $100,000 to complete 
a comprehensive traffic and parking study for Brackenridge Park. 


